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Board of Directors 

 

President:  

Grover Alexander, Hudson Hills GC 

Vice President:  

Chris Kemble, McCann Memorial GC 
 
Treasurer:  

Tim Walker, CGCS, Leewood Golf Club 

 
Secretary: 

Reese Wasson, Spook Rock GC 
 

Past President: 

Dan Wilber, Millbrook Golf & Tennis  

 

Directors: 

Mike Aube, Osiris Golf Club 

Ben Babbage, Storm King GC 

Chris Dyroff, Philip J. Rotella  GC 

 

AF Rep: 

Brian Bontemps, Noble Turf 

 

Newsletter Editor & Executive Secretary: 

Susan O’Dowd 
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Association Motto 

To promote interest and good will in the Associ-

ation, encourage good relations between mem-

bers and the clubs they represent….  And to 

keep up with the current developments in turf 

and related work…..  

Bill Smart 

HVGCSA Mission Statement 
The Hudson Valley Golf Course Super-

intendents Association exists to inform, 
educate and serve members within the 
Hudson Valley and surrounding areas. 

 
Philip J. Rotella GC 
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SPONSORS 
 

 

A.G. Enterprises 

Staff Uniforms 

Rick Gordon 

201-488-1276  (F) 201-489-5830 

merrick160@gmail.com 

www.agenterprisesonline.com 

 

Aquatrols Corp. of America 

The World Leader in Soil Surfactants 

& Wetting Agents  

1273 Imperial Way, Paulsboro, NJ 08066 

Tom Valentine: 610-299-4470 

tvalentine@aquatrols.com 

 

BASF 

We Create Chemistry 

Paul Ramina:  908-413-2944 

Paul.ramina@basf.com 

 

Bayer U.S. 

Backed By Bayer 

Dave Sylvester: 860-841-3173 

David.sylvester@bayer.com  

 

Carriere Materials, LLC 

U.S. Silica Topdressing & Bunker Sands 

VFB Bunker Sands, Partac TopDressing 

Bill Carriere: 914-939-4884  

bc1000@verizon.net 

 

Fisher and Son, Company 

Green Industry Professionals Since 1928 

Mike Weber: (C) 347-486-0480 

mweber@fisherandson.com 

 

Grass Roots Turf Products, Inc. 

Serving Turfgrass Professionals Since 1978 

Ryan Avery | Keith Kubik | Nick Alley 

(O) 973-252-6634 

www.GRIturf.com | sales@GRIturf.com 

 

Harrell’s 

Growing a Better World Partner for Success 

Scott Tretera: 914-262-8638 

stretera@harrells.com 

Fred Montgomery: 518-813-7814 

fmontgomery@harrells.com 

www.harrells.com 

 

Intergolf, Inc 

Golf Course Renovation  

“Any Style Quality Assured” 

Frank O’Dowd: (C) 914-260-7821 

frank@intergolfinc.com 

www.intergolfdesign.com 

 

Thank you all for coming out to support the Sep-

tember Meeting at my place.  It was a great after-

noon and I enjoyed seeing everyone.  Now let’s do it 

again for our October Meeting at Philip Rotella.  

Chris is looking forward to hosting the meeting and 

the Worthington Cup.  Dave Lippman our defend-

ing champ would like to have some competition.   

Don’t forget our  elections are fast approaching and we are looking 

to fill a Director’s spot on the board.  We have some new superin-

tendent members that joined recently, this may be an opportunity 

for you to get involved in a great association.  If you are interested 

please reach out to us.    

Hope to see you all at Rotella! 

Grover 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HUDSON HILLS MEETING 

Tim Garceau, Haworth CC 
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The HVGCSA will renew a beloved fall tradition as 

they ascend to Phillip J. Rotella GC for the 2019 

Worthington Cup.  This annual tournament honors 

Ed Worthington, a pioneer in the golf turf sales and 

service industry throughout the Hudson Valley and 

beyond.  Many years ago, Ed was gracious enough to 

donate a trophy for an annual tournament for the 

membership of the HVGCSA.  Now each October we 

honor his generosity with a new trophy that the low 

gross player of the day takes home for a year.  Dave 

Lippman (yours truly) is three-time defending cham-

pion.  His wife, Dawn, cheers on all comers to take the 

trophy away from Dave so she can reclaim her mantle 

space back for pictures of the kids!!  Everyone should 

bring their A game for Mrs. Lippman’s sake!!  

The hilly but very playable Hal Purdy designed course 

was the brainchild of Town of Haverstraw Supervisor 

Phillip J. Rotella in the early eighties, when the town 

purchased the property from the State of New York.  

Hal Purdy was hired to design the course, which was 

originally known as Minisceongo GC.  Steven Kay was 

brought in for updates and improvements in the early 

2000’s, when the course was renamed after Supervisor 

Rotella.  Dramatic elevation changes and large, pris-

tine greens will be the flavor of the day.  The course 

also touts five par 5 holes.  All are varied and distance 

and look, but all are not easy birdies for sure!! 

Our host Chris Dyroff is in his 5th season at the 

helm and leans heavy on fellow hockey nut, trust-

ed assistant Scott Estey.   A lifelong Hudson Valley 

resident, Chris grew up in Highland Falls, NY and 

had stints at Garrison GC, Dellwood CC (now Para-

mount CC) and Southern Dutchess CC before 

coming back again to Garrison with longtime 

friend Jeff Newell.  After working side by side with 

Jeff for several years, Chris was hired to take over 

for the “legend” Cal Fowx, longtime HVGCSA 

member who is living the retirement dream in 

FLA.  Lately Chris and his crew have been renovat-

ing some teeing grounds and a green side bunker 

project has just been started this fall. 

Off the course, Chris and his wife of 18 years Dan-

ielle stay busy with their 14-year-old daughter So-

fia, who is a softball and volleyball player.  Chris is 

an avid outdoorsman with fishing and hunting on 

his fall agenda.  Chris has also been active at the 

Board level of the HVGCSA, just finishing a stint as 

a Director.  Come on out and support Chris and his 

crew and enjoy a great day and an awesome venue 

to welcome fall!      

 

By: Dave Lippman 

By: Kevin Collins 
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In March of 2018 the Millbrook Golf and Tennis 

Club was designated an Audubon Cooperative 

Sanctuary by Audubon International.  Since then 

the membership has become accustomed to many 

positive adjustments.  To keep our certification cur-

rent and updated, we need to perform community 

outreach and provide educational opportunities.   

 One of the initial steps in this whole process was to 

form a group here at the club to “help out” in all 

areas of our continuing certification.  Our “Audubon 

Committee (AC)” is made up of about 10 – 12 peo-

ple from the local area, mostly from our club.  The 

head of the AC whose name is Lea Cornell, took it 

upon herself with the assistance of Brian Kelly, our 

assistant superintendent, and myself to organize an 

educational day during our well attended annual 

kids camp we have on the property in July. 

This was our first attempt at a field trip out to the 

golf course so we made it brief in order to keep the 

attention of the 6 – 10 year old boys and girls in 

attendance.  Our teaching group set up three sta-

tions in different areas of the golf course property.  

We had the kids actually install a perennial plant 

in our pollinator bed near the 8th tees.  This gave 

the eager kids a hands on experience and some-

thing they can look at and cherish for years to 

come as the bed becomes more robust.  Station 

number two was a stop at one of our 19 bluebird 

houses scattered among the 70 acres we sit on.  

All of the students got to view a nest of baby 

bluebirds before they made their way out into 

the world.  I can’t tell you how many of the chil-

dren were in awe at the presence of these little 

creatures.  Finally, our beekeeper here at MGT, 

Brian Kelly, had a station set up at his apiary 

near the 2nd ladies tees.  All decked out in his 

beekeeper suit, Brian discussed the importance 

of the hives and gave the kids a chance to see a 

hive up close (but not to close).  Brian became 

inundated with great questions about the honey 

bee life cycle, how they pollinate, how much 

honey they produce, and how often do you get 

stung………….. 

All in all this was a great start to our annual field 

 

Our First Field Trip 

Continued……...page  10 
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SPONSORS 
 

Metro Turf Specialists 

“Customers, Our Top Priority” 

Matt / Scott / Rich / Todd / Ted 

(O) 203-748-4653 (GOLF) 

www.metroturfspecialists.com 

 

MTE Turf Equipment Solutions, Inc. 

33 Thruway Park Drive 

West Henrietta, NY 14586 

Brett Belden 

(O) 585-334-0100 (C) 518-424-8839 

 

Noble Turf  

25 Roland Avenue 

Mount Laurel, NJ  08054 

Brian Bontemps: 845-239-7959 

 

Ocean Organics 

828 Center Meadow Lane 

Danbury, CT 06810 

Kevin Collins: Territory Manager 

(C) 914-621-1151 

kevin@oceanorganics.com 

 

Plant Food Company, Inc. 

The Liquid Fertilizers Experts 

Dick Neufeld: 973-945-6318 

Tom Weinert: 914-262-0111   

Dave Conrad: 914-263-3244 

 

Saratoga Sod Farm 

1670 Route 4 

Stillwater, NY 12170 

Laurie Griffen 

(O) 518-664-5038 (C) 518-265-0160 

 

Satch Sales 

63 Broadway, Merands, NY 12204 

Bernie Jorgensen: 518-281-4371 

bjj65@aol.com 

 

Site One Landscape Supply 

2 John Walsh Blvd, Peekskill, NY 10566 

Chad Mathieu: 914-539-5675 

Owen Groves: 914-736-9056 

 

Soil Solutions, LLC 

DRILL & FILL - Aerification Professionals 

7 Whittemore Pl, Rye Brook, NY 10573 

Anthony & John Decicco 

(O) 914-393-0659   

soilsolutionsllc369@gmail.com 

 

Storr Tractor Company 

3191 Highway 22, Branchburg, NJ 08876 

Steve Bradley: 908-413-5640 

Rick Krok: 908-413-3403 
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Member News 
                                                                    

New Member 

 

Class C 

Greg Coughlin 

Sleepy Hollow Country Club 
 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Webinars 
 

Oct. 15 @ 10 a.m. 
Annual Bluegrass Seedhead Suppression in Putting Greens  
presented by Intelligro  
Matt Elmore, Ph.D., and Zane Raudenbush, Ph.D. 
 

Oct. 30 @ 10 a.m. 
What About Wetting Agents?  
Doug Karcher, Ph.D. 
 

Nov. 6 @ 9 a.m. 
Cómo construir un equipo más fuerte utilizando el golf como una es-
trategia  
Jorge Croda, CGCS 
 

Nov. 19 @ 10 a.m. 
Water Management BMPs  
J. Bryan Unruh, Ph.D. 
 

Read more: https://www.gcsaa.org/education/my-learning-
hub#ixzz5wh5P1JIt  

 

Upcoming Meetings 

 

 

October Meeting 

Worthington Cup Tournament 

Philip Rotella Golf Course 

October 17, 2019 

 

Tailgate at West Point 

w/MetGCSA 

November 9, 2019 

 

Year End Social 

Sloop Brewing 

December 5, 2019 

 

trip around the golf course.  We’d like to incorporate more 

hands on activities, like cup cutting, water testing, mowing, 

aerating, and soil testing in the near future.  This gives the 

younger generation a sneak peek into what we do and how 

we do it.  I’m sure the mindset for most is that we cut 

grass and that’s it.  This on site “experience” opens the chil-

dren’s minds to a whole different thought process.  I must 

also add that Kevin Doyle has been a great sounding board 

for any other ideas we might just 

intend to use down the road.  

Kevin will be speaking at the 

HVGCSA annual meeting this year 

in Monticello on this very subject.  

If you haven’t heard of the First 

Green educational outreach pro-

gram the GCSAA has started, go 

to their webpage and begin the 

process to your first field trip. 

Dan Wilber 

Past President HVGCSA 

Our First Field Trip…….cont’d 

https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/4658764208156520193
https://gcsaa.interactyx.com/pages/course/portal.aspx?courseid=697
https://gcsaa.interactyx.com/pages/course/portal.aspx?courseid=677
https://gcsaa.interactyx.com/pages/course/portal.aspx?courseid=677
https://gcsaa.interactyx.com/pages/course/portal.aspx?courseid=713
https://www.gcsaa.org/education/my-learning-hub#ixzz5wh5P1JIt
https://www.gcsaa.org/education/my-learning-hub#ixzz5wh5P1JIt
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 TURFGRASS SHORT CUTT….CONT’D 
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SPONSORS 
 

 

 

Syngenta  

Manufacture of Plant Protection Products  

Daconil Action, Acelepryn, Ference  

Brian Goudey: 518-764-2412 

www.greencastonline.com 

 

Tanto Irrigation 

5. N. Payne Street, Elmsford, NY 10523 

Steve Kubicki: 203-988-6620 

Paul L. Guillaro: 914-262-7324 

 

Valley Green, Inc 

205 Wilson Ave, Norwalk, CT 06854 

Gregory Moran: (C) 845-901-1358 

(O) 203-831-9748 

g.moran@valleygreenusa.com 

 

W & B Golf Carts, Inc. 

3391 Route 9, Hudson, NY 12534 

Jason Hommel  

518-851-2266 

 

Westchester Tractor, Inc. 

60 International Boulevard 

Brewster, NY  10509 

John Apple| Jeff Underhill 

845-278-7766   

www.wtractor.com 

 

Westchester Turf Supply, Inc. 

“Serving the HVGCSA Since 1976” 

Bob Lippman: 914-447-6257  

Dave Lippman: 914-447-5192 

info@westchesterturf.com 

 

Wickes Arborists 

11 McNamara Road 

Spring Valley, NY 10977 

John Wickes: 914-906-3264 

john@irawickes.com 

 

Wilfred MacDonald Inc. 

Turf Equipment Specialists 

Bill Luthin  (C) 201-214-5901 

(O) 888-831-0891  (F) 201-487-1333 

billy@wilfredmacdonald.com 

 

Winfield Solutions, LLC 

“Service, Solutions, Insight” 

Mike DiLorenzo, CGCS: 518-428-8625 

mwdilorenzo@landolakes.com 

Rob Saunders: 203-249-5059 

mwdilorenzo@landolakes.com 


